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 (625 ILCS 5/3-707) (from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 
3-707) Sec. 3-707. Operation of uninsured 
motor vehicle - penalty.  

 
    (a) No person shall operate a motor 
vehicle unless the motor vehicle is 
covered by a liability insurance policy 
in accordance with Section 7-601 of this 
Code. 
    (b) Any person who fails to comply 
with a request by a law enforcement 
officer for display of evidence of 
insurance, as required under Section 7-
602 of this Code, shall be deemed to be 
operating an uninsured motor vehicle. 
    (c-1) A person convicted of violating 
this Section shall also have his or her 
driver's license, permit, or privileges 
suspended for 3 months. After the 
expiration of the 3 months, the person's 
driver's license, permit, or privileges 
shall not be reinstated until he or she 
has paid a reinstatement fee of $100. If 
a person violates this Section while his 
or her driver's license, permit, or 
privileges are suspended under this 
subsection (c-1), his or her driver's 
license, permit, or privileges shall be 
suspended for an additional 6 months and 
until he or she pays the reinstatement 
fee. 

(625 ILCS 5/3-711) (from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 
3-711) Reports of Orders of Supervision 

    Sec. 3-711. Whenever a court convicts 
a person of a violation of Section 3-707, 
3-708 or 3-710 of this Code, or enters an 
order placing on supervision the person 
charged with the violation, the clerk of 
the court within 5 days shall forward a 
report of the conviction or order of 
supervision to the Secretary of State in 
a form prescribed by the Secretary. In 
any case where the person charged with 
the violation fails to appear in court, 
the procedures provided in Section 6-
306.4 or 6-308 of this Code, whichever is 
applicable shall apply.  
    The Secretary shall keep records of 
such reports. However, reports of orders 
of supervision shall not be released to 
any outside source, except the affected 
driver and law enforcement agencies, and 
shall be used only to inform the 
Secretary and the courts that such driver 
previously has been assigned court 
supervision. 

 

(625 ILCS 5/6-204) 

all reports of court supervision, except 
violations related to parking, shall be 
forwarded to the Secretary of State for 
all holders of a CLP or CDL or any driver 
who commits an offense while driving a 
commercial motor vehicle. These reports 
shall be recorded to the driver's record 
as a conviction for use in the 
disqualification of the driver's 
commercial motor vehicle privileges and 
shall not be privileged information. 

  (625 ILCS 5/6-308)  
    Sec. 6-308. Procedures for traffic 
violations. 

 
    (a) Any person cited for violating 
this Code or a similar provision of a 
local ordinance for which a violation is 
a petty offense as defined by Section 5-
1-17 of the Unified Code of Corrections, 
excluding business offenses as defined by 
Section 5-1-2 of the Unified Code of 
Corrections or a violation of Section 15-
111 or subsection (d) of Section 3-401 of 
this Code, shall not be required to post 
bond to secure bail for his or her 
release. When required by Illinois 
Supreme Court Rule, the person shall sign 
the citation. All other provisions of 
this Code or similar provisions of local 
ordinances shall be governed by the bail 
provisions of the Illinois Supreme Court 
Rules when it is not practical or 
feasible to take the person before a 
judge to have bail set or to avoid undue 
delay because of the hour or 
circumstances.  

(b) Whenever a person fails to 
appear in court, the court may continue 
the case for a minimum of 30 days and the 
clerk of the court shall send notice of 
the continued court date to the person's 
last known address. If the person does 
not appear in court on or before the 
continued court date or satisfy the court 
that the person's appearance in and 
surrender to the court is impossible for 
no fault of the person, the court shall 
enter an order of failure to appear. The 
clerk of the court shall notify the 
Secretary of State, on a report 
prescribed by the Secretary, of the 
court's order. The Secretary, when 
notified by the clerk of the court that 
an order of failure to appear has been 
entered, shall immediately suspend the 
person's driver's license, which shall be 



2 

 

designated by the Secretary as a Failure 
to Appear suspension. The Secretary shall 
not remove the suspension, nor issue any 
permit or privileges to the person whose 
license has been suspended, until 
notified by the ordering court that the 
person has appeared and resolved the 
violation. Upon compliance, the clerk of 
the court shall present the person with a 
notice of compliance containing the seal 
of the court, and shall notify the 
Secretary that the person has appeared 
and resolved the violation. 
 
(625 ILCS 5/6-601) from C. 95 ½, par. 6-
601 
Sec. 6-601 Penalties 
 
 (a)It is a petty offense for any 
person to violate any of the provisions 
of this Chapter unless such violation is 
by this Code or other law of this State 
declared to be a misdemeanor or a felony.  
   (b)General penalties.  Unless another 
penalty is in this Code or other laws of 
this State, every person convicted of 
this Chapter shall be punished by a fine 
of not more than $500. 
 (c)Unlicensed driving.  Except as 
hereinafter provided a violation of 
Section 6-101 shall be: 
  1. A Class A misdemeanor if the 
person failed to obtain a driver’s 
license or permit after expiration of a 
period of revocation. 
  2. A Class B misdemeanor if the 
person has been issued a driver’s license 
or permit, which has expired, and if the 
period of expiration is greater than one 
year; or if the person has never been 
issued a driver’s license or permit, or 
is not qualified to obtain a driver’s 
license or permit because of his age. 
  3. A petty offense if the person 
has been issued a temporary visitor’s 
driver’s license or permit and is unable 
to provide proof of liability insurance 
as provided in subsection (d-5) of 
Section 6-105.1. 
 If a licensee under this Code is 
convicted of violating Section 6-303 for 
operating a motor vehicle during a time 
when such licensee’s driver’s license was 
suspended under the provisions of Section 
6-306.3 or 6-308, then such act shall be 
a petty offense (provided the licensee 
has answered the charge which was the 
basis of the suspension under Section 6-
306.3 or 6-308), and there shall be 
imposed no additional like period of 

suspension as provided in paragraph (b) 
of Section 6-303. 
 (d) For violations of this Code or a 
similar provision of a local ordinance 
for which a violation is a petty offense 
as defined by Section 5-1-17 of the 
Unified Code of Corrections, excluding 
business offenses as defined by Section 
5-1-2 of the Unified Code of Corrections 
or a violation of Section 15-111 or 
subsection (d) of Section 3-401 of this 
Code, if the violation may be satisfied 
without a court appearance, the violator 
may, pursuant to Supreme Court Rule, 
satisfy the case with a written plea of 
guilty and payment of fines, penalties, 
and costs equal to the bail amount 
established by the Supreme Court for the 
offense. 
 
(625 ILCS 5/11-305) (from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 
11-305) Sec. 11-305. Obedience to and 
required traffic-control devices.  
 
 (a) The driver of any vehicle shall 
obey the instructions of any official 
traffic-control device applicable thereto 
placed or held in accordance with the 
provisions of this Act, unless otherwise 
directed by a police officer, subject to 
the exceptions granted the driver of an 
authorized emergency vehicle in this 
Act.  
    (b) It is unlawful for any person to 
leave the roadway and travel across 
private property to avoid an official 
traffic control device.  
    (c) No provision of this Act for 
which official traffic-control devices 
are required shall be enforced against an 
alleged violator if at the time and place 
of the alleged violation an official 
device is not in proper position and 
sufficiently legible to be seen by an 
ordinarily observant person. Whenever a 
particular section does not state that 
official traffic-control devices are 
required, such section shall be effective 
even though no devices are erected or in 
place.  
    (d) Whenever any official traffic-
control device is placed or held in 
position approximately conforming to the 
requirements of this Act and purports to 
conform to the lawful requirements 
pertaining to such device, such device 
shall be presumed to have been so placed 
or held by the official act or direction 
of lawful authority, and comply with the 
requirements of this Act, unless the 
contrary shall be established by 
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competent evidence.  
    (e) The driver of a vehicle 
approaching a traffic control signal on 
which no signal light facing such vehicle 
is illuminated shall stop before entering 
the intersection in accordance with rules 
applicable in making a stop at a stop 
sign. 
 
(625 ILCS 5/11-605) (from Ch. 95 1/2, 
par. 11-605) Sec. 11-605.  Special Speed 
Limit while passing a schools. 
  
 (a)For the purpose of this Section, 
“school” means the following entities: 
  (1) A public or private primary or 
secondary school. 
  (2) A primary or secondary school 
operated by a religious institution. 
  (3) A public, private, or religious 
nursery school. 
 On a school day when school children 
are present and so close thereto that a 
potential hazard exists because of the 
close proximity of the motorized traffic, 
no person shall drive a motor vehicle at 
ta speed in excess of 20 miles per hour 
while passing a school zone or while 
traveling on a roadway on public school 
property or upon any public thoroughfare 
where children pass going to and from 
school. 
 For the purpose of this Section a 
school day shall begin at seven ante 
meridian and shall conclude at four post 
meridian. 
 This Section shall not be applicable 
unless appropriate signs are posted upon 
streets and highways under respective 
jurisdiction and maintained by the 
Department, township, county, park 
district, city, village or incorporated 
town where in the school zone is located.  
With regard to the special speed limit 
while passing schools, such signs shall 
give proper due warning that a school 
zone is being approached and shall 
indicate the school zone and the maximum 
speed limit in effect during school days 
when school children are present. 
 (b) (Blank). 
 (c) Nothing in this Chapter shall 
prohibit the use of electronic speed-
detecting devices within 500 feet of 
signs within a special school speed zone 
indicating such zone, as defined in this 
Section, nor shall evidence obtained 
thereby be inadmissible in any 
prosecution for speeding provided the use 
of such device shall apply only to the 

enforcement of the speed limit in such 
special school speed zone. 
 (d) Blank). 
 (e) Except as provided in subsection 
(e-5), a person who violates this Section 
is guilty of a petty offense.  Violations 
of this Section are punishable with a 
minimum fine of $150 for the first 
violation and a minimum fine of $300 for 
the second and subsequent violation. 

 (625 ILCS 5/11-805) (from Ch. 95 1/2, 
par. 11-805)Sec. 11-805. Signal by hand 
or arm or signal device.  

Any stop or turn signal when required 
herein shall be given either by means of 
the hand and arm or by an electric turn 
signal device conforming to the 
requirements provided in Section 12-208 
of this Act.  

(625 ILCS 5/11-806) (from Ch. 95 1/2, 
par. 11-806)Sec. 11-806. Method of giving 
hand and arm signals.  

All signals herein required given by hand 
and arm shall be given from the left side 
of the vehicle in the following manner 
and such signals shall indicate as 
follows:  
        1. Left turn - Hand and arm 
extended horizontally.  
        2. Right turn - Hand and arm 
extended upward, except that a person 
operating a bicycle may extend the right 
hand and arm horizontally and to the 
right side of the bicycle.  
        3. Stop or decrease of speed - 
Hand and arm extended downward.  
 
(625 ILCS 5/11-904) (from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 
11-904)  
    Sec. 11-904. Vehicle entering stop or 
yield intersection.  
 
    (a) Preferential right-of-way at an 
intersection may be indicated by stop or 
yield signs as authorized in Section 11-
302 of this Chapter.  
  (b) Except when directed to proceed 
by a police officer or traffic-control 
signal, every driver of a vehicle 
approaching a stop intersection indicated 
by a stop sign shall stop at a clearly 
marked stop line, but if none, before 
entering the crosswalk on the near side 
of the intersection, or if none, then at 
the point nearest the intersecting 
roadway where the driver has a view of 
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approaching traffic on the intersecting 
roadway before entering the intersection. 
After having stopped, the driver shall 
yield the right-of-way to any vehicle 
which has entered the intersection from 
another roadway or which is approaching 
so closely on the roadway as to 
constitute an immediate hazard during the 
time when the driver is moving across or 
within the intersection, but said driver 
having so yielded may proceed at such 
time as a safe interval occurs.  
    (c) The driver of a vehicle 
approaching a yield sign shall in 
obedience to such sign slow down to a 
speed reasonable for the existing 
conditions and, if required for safety to 
stop, shall stop at a clearly marked stop 
line, but if none, before entering the 
crosswalk on the near side of the 
intersection, or if none, then at the 
point nearest the intersecting roadway 
where the driver has a view of 
approaching traffic on the intersecting 
roadway. After slowing or stopping, the 
driver shall yield the right-of-way to 
any vehicle in the intersection or 
approaching on another roadway so closely 
as to constitute an immediate hazard 
during the time such driver is moving 
across or within the intersection.  
    (d) If a driver is involved in a 
collision at an intersection or 
interferes with the movement of other 
vehicles after driving past a yield 
right-of-way sign, such collision or 
interference shall be deemed prima facie 
evidence of the driver's failure to yield 
right-of-way. 

(625 ILCS 5/11-905) (from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 
11-905)  
    Sec. 11-905. Merging traffic.  

Not withstanding the right of way 
provision in Sec. 11-901 of this Act, at 
an intersection where traffic lanes are 
provided for merging traffic the driver 
of each vehicle on the converging 
roadways is required to adjust his 
vehicular speed and lateral position so 
as to avoid a collision with another 
vehicle. 

 

(625 ILCS 5/11-907) (from Ch. 95 1/2, 
par. 11-907) 
    Sec. 11-907. Operation of vehicles 
and streetcars on approach of authorized 
emergency vehicles.  

 
    (a) Upon the immediate approach of an 
authorized emergency vehicle making use 
of audible and visual signals meeting the 
requirements of this Code or a police 
vehicle properly and lawfully making use 
of an audible or visual signal,  

(1) the driver of every other 
vehicle shall yield the right-of-way and 
shall immediately drive to a position 
parallel to, and as close as possible to, 
the right-hand edge or curb of the 
highway clear of any intersection and 
shall, if necessary to permit the safe 
passage of the emergency vehicle, stop 
and remain in such position until the 
authorized emergency vehicle has passed, 
unless otherwise directed by a police 
officer and  

(2) the operator of every streetcar 
shall immediately stop such car clear of 
any intersection and keep it in such 
position until the authorized emergency 
vehicle has passed, unless otherwise 
directed by a police officer.  
    (b) This Section shall not operate to 
relieve the driver of an authorized 
emergency vehicle from the duty to drive 
with due regard for the safety of all 
persons using the highway.  
    (c) Upon approaching a stationary 
authorized emergency vehicle, when the 
authorized emergency vehicle is giving a 
signal by displaying alternately flashing 
red, red and white, blue, or red and blue 
lights or amber or yellow warning lights, 
a person who drives an approaching 
vehicle shall:  
        (1) proceeding with due caution, 
yield the right-of-way by making a lane 
change into a lane not adjacent to that 
of the authorized emergency vehicle, if 
possible with due regard to safety and 
traffic conditions, if on a highway 
having at least 4 lanes with not less 
than 2 lanes proceeding in the same 
direction as the approaching vehicle; or  
        (2) proceeding with due caution, 
reduce the speed of the vehicle, 
maintaining a safe speed for road 
conditions, if changing lanes would be 
impossible or unsafe. 
 
(625 ILCS 5/11-907.5) 
Sec. 11-907.5. Approaching disabled 
vehicles. 
 
    (a)Upon approaching a disabled 
vehicle with lighted hazard lights on a 
highway having at least 4 lanes, or which 
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at least 2 are proceeding in the same 
direction, a driver of a vehicle shall: 
 (1) proceeding with due caution, 
make a lane change 
 (2) proceeding with due caution, 
reduce the speed of the vehicle, 
maintaining a safe speed for road 
conditions, if changing lanes would be 
impossible or unsafe. 
     (b) A person who violates subsection 
(a) of this Section commits a petty 
offense.   

 (625 ILCS 5/11-908) (from Ch. 95 1/2, 
par. 11-908)  

Sec. 11-908. Vehicle approaching or 
entering a highway construction or 
maintenance area or zone.  

 
    (a) The driver of a vehicle shall 
yield the right of way to any authorized 
vehicle or pedestrian actually engaged in 
work upon a highway within any highway 
construction or maintenance area 
indicated by official traffic-control 
devices.  
    (a-1) Upon entering a construction or 
maintenance zone when workers are 
present, a person who drives a vehicle 
shall:  
        (1) proceeding with due caution, 
make a lane change into a lane not 
adjacent to that of the workers present, 
if possible with due regard to safety and 
traffic conditions, if on a highway 
having at least 4 lanes with not less 
than 2 lanes proceeding in the same 
direction as the approaching vehicle; or  
        (2) proceeding with due caution, 
reduce the speed of the vehicle, 
maintaining a safe speed for road 
conditions, if changing lanes would be 
impossible or unsafe.  
    (a-2) A person who violates 
subsection (a-1) of this Section commits 
a business offense punishable by a fine 
of not less than $100 and not more than 
$10,000. It is a factor in aggravation if 
the person committed the offense while in 
violation of Section 11-501 of this Code.  
    (a-3) If a violation of subsection 
(a-1) of this Section results in damage 
to the property of another person, in 
addition to any other penalty imposed, 
the person's driving privileges shall be 
suspended for a fixed period of not less 
than 90 days and not more than one year.  
    (a-4) If a violation of subsection 
(a-1) of this Section results in injury 
to another person, in addition to any 
other penalty imposed, the person's 

driving privileges shall be suspended for 
a fixed period of not less than 180 days 
and not more than 2 years.  
    (a-5) If a violation of subsection 
(a-1) of this Section results in the 
death of another person, in addition to 
any other penalty imposed, the person's 
driving privileges shall be suspended for 
2 years.  
    (a-6) The Secretary of State shall, 
upon receiving a record of a judgment 
entered against a person under subsection 
(a-1) of this Section:  
        (1) suspend the person's driving 
privileges for the mandatory period; or  
        (2) extend the period of an 
existing suspension by the appropriate 
mandatory period.  
    (b) The driver of a vehicle shall 
yield the right of way to any authorized 
vehicle obviously and actually engaged in 
work upon a highway whenever the vehicle 
engaged in construction or maintenance 
work displays flashing lights as provided 
in Section 12-215 of this Act.  
    (c) The driver of a vehicle shall 
stop if signaled to do so by a flagger or 
a traffic control signal and remain in 
such position until signaled to proceed. 
If a driver of a vehicle fails to stop 
when signaled to do so by a flagger, the 
flagger is authorized to report such 
offense to the State's Attorney or 
authorized prosecutor. The penalties 
imposed for a violation of this 
subsection (c) shall be in addition to 
any penalties imposed for a violation of 
subsection (a-1).  
 
  
(625 ILCS 5/12-610.1)  
    Sec. 12-610.1. Wireless telephones. 
 
    (a) As used in this Section, 
"wireless telephone" means a device that 
is capable of transmitting or receiving 
telephonic communications without a wire 
connecting the device to the telephone 
network. 
    (b) A person under the age of 19 
years who holds an instruction permit 
issued under Section 6-105 or 6-107.1, or 
a person under the age of 19 years who 
holds a graduated license issued under 
Section 6-107, may not drive a vehicle on 
a roadway while using a wireless phone. 
       (e) A person, regardless of age, may 
not use a wireless telephone at any time 
while operating a motor vehicle on a 
roadway in a school speed zone 
established under Section 11-605, on a 
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highway in a construction or maintenance 
speed zone established under Section 11-
605.1, or within 500 feet of an emergency 
scene. As used in this Section, 
"emergency scene" means a location where 
an authorized emergency vehicle as 
defined by Section 1-105 of this Code is 
present and has activated its 
oscillating, rotating, or flashing 
lights. This subsection (e) does not 
apply to (i) a person engaged in a 
highway construction or maintenance 
project for which a construction or 
maintenance speed zone has been 
established under Section 11-605.1, (ii) 
a person using a wireless telephone for 
emergency purposes, including, but not 
limited to, law enforcement agency, 
health care provider, fire department, or 
other emergency services agency or 
entity, (iii) a law enforcement officer 
or operator of an emergency vehicle when 
performing the officer's or operator's 
official duties, (iv) a person using a 
wireless telephone in voice-operated 
mode, which may include the use of a 
headset, (v) a person using a wireless 
telephone by pressing a single button to 
initiate or terminate a voice 
communication, or (vi) a person using an 
electronic communication device for the 
sole purpose of reporting an emergency 
situation and continued communication 
with emergency personnel during the 
emergency situation. 
 
625 ILCS 5/12-610.2)  
    Sec. 12-610.2. Electronic 
communication devices. 
 
    (a) As used in this Section: 
    "Electronic communication device" 
means an electronic device, including but 
not limited to a hand-held wireless 
telephone, hand-held personal digital 
assistant, or a portable or mobile 
computer, but does not include a global 
positioning system or navigation system 
or a device that is physically or 
electronically integrated into the motor 
vehicle. 
    (b) A person may not operate a motor 
vehicle on a roadway while using an 
electronic communication device. 
    (b-5) A person commits aggravated use 
of an electronic communication device 
when he or she violates subsection (b) 
and in committing the violation he or she 
was involved in a motor vehicle accident 
that results in great bodily harm, 
permanent disability, disfigurement, or 

death to another and the violation was a 
proximate cause of the injury or death.  
    (c) A second or subsequent violation 
of this Section is an offense against 
traffic regulations governing the 
movement of vehicles. A person who 
violates this Section shall be fined a 
maximum of $75 for a first offense, $100 
for a second offense, $125 for a third 
offense, and $150 for a fourth or 
subsequent offense.  
    (d) This Section does not apply to: 
        (1) a law enforcement officer or 
operator of an emergency vehicle while 
performing his or her official duties; 
        (2) a driver using an electronic 
communication device for the sole purpose 
of reporting an emergency situation and 
continued communication with emergency 
personnel during the emergency situation; 
        (3) a driver using an electronic 
communication device in hands-free or 
voice-operated mode, which may include 
the use of a headset; 
        (4) a driver of a commercial 
motor vehicle reading a message displayed 
on a permanently installed communication 
device designed for a commercial motor 
vehicle with a screen that does not 
exceed 10 inches tall by 10 inches wide 
in size;  
        (5) a driver using an electronic 
communication device while parked on the 
shoulder of a roadway; 
        (6) a driver using an electronic 
communication device when the vehicle is 
stopped due to normal traffic being 
obstructed and the driver has the motor 
vehicle transmission in neutral or park;  
        (7) a driver using two-way or 
citizens band radio services;  
        (8) a driver using two-way mobile 
radio transmitters or receivers for 
licensees of the Federal Communications 
Commission in the amateur radio service;  
        (9) a driver using an electronic 
communication device by pressing a single 
button to initiate or terminate a voice 
communication; or  
        (10) a driver using an electronic 
communication device capable of 
performing multiple functions, other than 
a hand-held wireless telephone or hand-
held personal digital assistant (for 
example, a fleet management system, 
dispatching device, citizens band radio, 
or music player) for a purpose that is 
not otherwise prohibited by this Section.  
    (e) A person convicted of violating 
subsection (b-5) commits a Class A 
misdemeanor if the violation resulted in 
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great bodily harm, permanent disability, 
or disfigurement to another. A person 
convicted of violating subsection (b-5) 
commits a Class 4 felony if the violation 
resulted in the death of another person.  

 


